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WELCOME TO 

THE FINAL  

 
NEWSLETTER 

OF 2015/16!  
 

¶ Ditcham After Dark ȓ photos!  

¶ Bid News - Fresh Air Fitness equipment update  

¶ Save the Dates! Looking ahead to 2016/17!  

¶ Thank -you supper for Vicki Harvey  

 

 

A FABULOUS TIME WAS HAD BY ALL ȓ SEE P HOTOS FROM 

THE WEEKEND OVERLEAF and ON THE WEBSITE NOW!  

THIS WEEK’S HIGHLIGHTS! 

DITCHAM AFTER DARK 2 016 – THE WEEKEND! 

http://www.friendsofditchampark.com/
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Well we were lucky with the weather this time!  Unlike the May Fayre, the rain held off (just 
about)!  Enjoy some photographs taken from this year’s Ditcham After Dark (DAD) event, held on 
Saturday 20th and Sunday 21st June - with the highlight of the event a fabulous performance by 

BigTopp !   Find more photos online here. 

 

     
 

     
 

     
 

http://www.friendsofditchampark.com/
http://friendsofditchampark.com/summer-campout-fun-at-ditcham-after-dark-the-weekend/
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OUTDOOR FITNESS EQUIPMENTé 
We have recently received this lovely letter of thanks from 
the DPS Fitness Club, together with some super photos see 
below and (more) on the website! 
 

òDear FDPS  

The fitness club would like to express great appreciation for 
the outdoor equipment that the Friends have provided; we 
have always had to stop fitness club in the summer while the 
SDH is used for GCSE exams.  
Much of our work develops strength by using the individual's 
own body weight for which pull-ups/chin-ups are very 
effective, so the overhead bars are used with delight by our 
members. 
 

Various boys are showing chin-ups and grip exercises, demonstrating admirable strength for 
their age. Also, do have a good look at Josh T performing an exercise that requires 
considerable power and co-ordination - it will be one of the challenges for the members next 
term!    Another benefit of having outdoor training is that 1st years have been able to watch and 
have been encouraged by the older boys to join in, which has resulted in a good number of new 
youngsters wanting to join next term.  Thank you Friends. What a fantastic initiative!” 
 

Mr Will Stretch on behalf of the Fitness Club!  
 

 
 
Read on overleaf…. 

FDPS BID NEWS!  AS FUNDED BY FRIENDS… 

http://www.friendsofditchampark.com/
http://friendsofditchampark.com/big-ticket-item-fresh-air-fitness-thanks-from-dps-fitness-club/
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After the installation of the outdoor fitness equipment during the Easter holidays, the School has 
reported the children are using it at every opportunity they have, and all have received 
instruction in how to use the items safely from the PE department staff… with the exception of 
the very youngest year groups who the school prefers do not use the current range of installed 
equipment without adult supervision.    
 
The FDPS is keen to extend the benefit of this super range of equipment to the younger year 
groups and at the most recent committee meeting have voted unanimously to award the school 
a further £2,000 to spend on items specifically tailored for these pupils, with the full support of 
Mr Connolly and Mrs Parrott.   
 
The choice of equipment is being made by the parents of these children themselves and we 
look forward to installation during the summer holidays.  We will update you in due course! 

 

SAVE THE DATES FOR 2016-17  … GET INVOLVED THIS AUTUMN!  

http://www.friendsofditchampark.com/
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At our most recent committee meeting we bid a sincere and heartfelt vote of thanks to our 
outgoing Chair, Vicki Harvey, who will step down officially at the AGM in September… and who 
concluded yet another very successful year at the helm of FDPS, at the recent Ditcham After 
Dark event.   
  
FDPS owes a huge debt of thanks to Vicki for her truly 
amazing work, leadership and commitment over the years… 
we will of course talk more of Vicki and her contribution in 
September, but it seemed only right to “celebrate” together a 
little now and the meeting was relocated to The Red Lion in 
Chalton so we could enjoy a social supper too!  A fine 
decision and a good time was had by all!   At the same time 
we bid goodbye to Sharon Petersen whose son Elliott left 5th 
Form just recently… Sharon has been an amazing and 
dedicated committee member over the past five years – we 
will miss you Sharon! 
 
 

 
THANK YOU TOO! 

 
 
So, that is that for another year… with 
our grateful thanks to all of you for all 

your support – whether you’ve 
volunteered time, donated or attended 
our events… we couldn’t do it without 

your support! 
 

Have a wonderful summer J 
 
 
 

 

Denise Allen (Treasurer), on behalf of  

Vicki Harvey (Chair) ,  Lucy Reidy (Vice -Chair)   

and the FDPS Committee 

AND FINALLY… COMMITTEE NEWS 

http://www.friendsofditchampark.com/

